New Zealand - Day 3

After breakfast, we bid farewell to the Charlotte-Jane and headed for the west coast via Arthur’s Pass through the mountains, part of New Zealand’s Southern Alps.  Not only did we go through the mountains via narrow winding roads, which reached  2,700 feet at the highest point, but we encountered a couple of changes in the vegetation and moisture of the soil.  

The mountains were beautiful, snow covered and glistening in the sun light even though it was cold. 

We stopped for lunch in Arthur’s Pass at the Wobbly Kea and there encountered, of all things, a live Kea, a parrot-like protected species native to New Zealand, that looks like a big green parrot with a very sharp (so we’re told) beak.  The Kea was joined by two others wobbling along the sidewalk and in the street.  When the Kea flies, it has red feathers under its wings.  It’s a spectacular bird, friendly, especially if you have food in your hand, and very different than anything we’ve seen before.  Later on, as we pulled off at a lookout to take pictures of the mountain scenery, three more Kea appeared.  Our guide thought they had come down from the mountains, where they ordinarily live, in search of food.  It was fun looking at them, and Jeff got one spectacular photo of one of the birds.

We also visited the National Park information center in Arthur’s Pass.  There we saw a stuffed, mean-looking possum, which we were told has reached pest proportions – sort of like our deer – because of how they strip vegetation in search of food.  In New Zealand, the fur of these animals is combined with merino wool (sheep are everywhere) to produce a fabric labeled as possum wool.  The fabric is incredibly soft and warmer than traditional wool.

We wended our way to Hokitika, a small town on the west coast where we were spending the night at Kapitea Ridge B&B, a spectacular B&B high atop a hill overlooking the ocean.
We spent some time in town visiting a jade factory, a craft shop, a gold shop, a gem shop, and a wood shop.  There are some items that New Zealand is famous for among them Paua shells and the shell jewelry, jade jewelry and wood items made from various native trees.  We helped the local economy a little, but not much.  Things are pricey and frankly, not all that attractive.
Dinner tonight was at a French cafe called Café d’Paree, the only real restaurant in town (population 2,000).  The dinner was interesting, creative, but not necessarily 5 star as our two previous dinners had been.  French onion soup, for example, was a beef broth into with a piece of bread on top and sprinkled with cheese in hopes that the cheese would melt.  It was vinegary in taste and very thin.  Not like any French onion soup I’ve ever eaten anywhere, nor for that matter, like the one I can make myself.
Tomorrow we visit one or both of our two scheduled glaciers.

The one thing that never fails to impress me is how very friendly, pleasant, and genuinely glad to see us, New Zealanders are.  Tourism is a major industry for this country whose population altogether is only a little over 4 million.  And, everyone we’ve encountered is certainly a credit to that industry.
